Greetings unto the Barony from Marcellus and Belphoebe.

Pennsic is a fond (if damp) memory, and now we begin preparations for our upcoming events in September and November.  But first, we would both like to thank the many people who contributed to making the Ponte Alto Pennsic Encampment a massive success.  Vivant to you all!  

Special thanks to our wonderful Land Agent and Camp Coordinator, Lady Perronelle, and congratulations for her induction into the Order of the Opal.  So well deserved!
Congratulations also go out to Lady Cassandra for receiving her Coral Branch, and THL Luce Antony Venus for being elevated to the Order of the Pearl.  THL Abel Brem was inducted into the Order of the Kraken on the battlefield, after the Bridge Battles.

Many well deserved awards were given at Baronial Court on Tuesday night, including The Order of the Golden Mole to Lord Robert of Calais for his tireless efforts in preparing the camp.  Lord Miles de Locwode has become the newest member of the Order of the Garland.  I know I am missing a few others, but the full list has yet to be unpacked…

We would like to thank all of the heavy fighters, rapier fighters, combat archers, siege engineers and sappers, target archers, and thrown weapons enthusiasts who came out to support the Barony and the Kingdom at Pennsic this year.  The Black and Gold was a force to be reckoned with in every battle and War Point.  We would also like to thank everyone who helped make the Hospitality Tent at the Atlantian 5-Man Melee Tournament a complete success.  Thanks also to Lady Marie-Therese, Lady Allasoun, and Lady Marsali for the wonderful pouches donated for the Courtesy Prize at the tournament.

Thanks also to those who volunteered of their time to help out at Pennsic, from doing shifts at Troll and Chiurgeons Point, to standing guard Thursday evening at TRM encampment.  The tradition of service continues to run strong in Ponte Alto.

We now look forward to Chalice of the Sun God, just a few short weeks away.  If you have not contacted the Autocrat Luce to volunteer, please do so.  Many hands make light work.  This event is a Royal Progress, so we are expecting a high turnout.  Let’s show the rest of Atlantia what a great event Ponte Alto can put on!

Also upcoming is the Day at the Races event in November.  Planning has begun in earnest, and her Excellency and I will be circulating volunteer sign-up sheets at the September business meeting.  This event looks to be a great deal of fun.

Again, thank you to everyone who helped make this such a wonderful and memorable Pennsic for us.  Vivant, Ponte Alto!

Yours in Service,  Marcellus and Belphoebe
